
Office of Sport   

Level 3, 6B Figtree Drive, Sydney Olympic Park NSW 2127 
Locked Bag 1422, Silverwater NSW 2128 
ABN: 31 321 190 047 

13 13 02 
sport.nsw.gov.au 

2 
 

 
 CMT24/484 

 
QUESTION ON NOTICE: – Select Committee on the proposal to develop 
Rosehill Racecourse 
 
ASKED: 12/09/2024 
 
DUE: 11/10/2024 
 
 
QUESTION  
The Hon. Mark Latham MLC to the Ms Karen Jones, Chief Executive, Office of 
Sport:   
 

1) That meeting on 2 February raised some issues about the gas pipeline. What 
does that involve? 

 
 
ANSWER 
 

1) Part of the Jemena high pressure gas network passes in a north-east/southwest 
direction below the ground level through the Sydney International Equestrian 
Centre.  
The presence of all underground utilities in NSW can typically be established 
through the "Dial Before You Dig" online process and confirmed by detailed 
service location surveys. Any potential impacts associated with the 
development under consideration can then be managed in consultation with the 
relevant utility owner. 
 
Sincerely, 

Adam Berry 
A/Chief Executive 
Office of Sport 
 

 




